College of Micronesia – FSM
Committee (Working Group) Minutes Reporting Form

	Committee or Working Group:
	Facilities and Campus Environment Committee


	Date:
	Time:
	Location:

	02 December 2011
	1:00 – 1:55
	Board conference room


	Members Present:

	


	Titles/Reps
	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Unavail (tech issues)

	Chair
	Dana Lee Ling
	     X
	
	

	Vice Chair
	Alfred Olter
	
	
	

	Secretary
	Cindy Pastor
	     X
	
	

	Technology wrangler
	Amerihter Thozes
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Don Buden
	     X
	
	

	National faculty
	Raynaldo Garcia
	     X
	
	

	National faculty
	Roldan Laguerta
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Paul Gallen
	
	
	

	National faculty
	Kitty Pappas
	X
	
	

	Pohnpei staff
	Benjamin Akkin
	
	
	

	Pohnpei faculty
	Salba Silbanuz
	
	
	

	Pohnpei faculty
	Romino Victor
	
	
	

	Pohnpei staff
	Lucilla Robert
	
	
	

	Pohnpei 
	Albert Amson
	
	
	

	FSM-FSM
	Chris Igem
	
	
	

	FSM-FMI
	Peni Nailati
	
	
	

	Yap staff
	Moses Faimau
	
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Kind Kanto
	
	
	

	Kosrae faculty
	Virenda Verma
	
	
	

	National staff
	Eugene Edmund
	
	
	

	Kosrae faculty
	Nestor E Acosta
	
	
	

	National Staff
	Bruce Robert
	
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Florante Ygana
	
	
	

	Chuuk faculty
	Alivios William
	
	
	


	Additional Attendees:
	


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	Old business
1. Approval of minutes from 04 November
Minutes were approved with modifications.

New business
Vote to dissolve committee.
Vote taken. Committee unanimously voted  to dissolve.
End of the last minutes from the FCE committee.



	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:

	Notes from Dana prior to the meeting:

Facilities & Environment Committee members have taken their assignment seriously and met regularly as requested. We familiarized ourselves with the COM-FSM campuses situation regarding facilities & maintenance.
The question arose from the start, “What can we actually DO?”
The current membership has no expertise in the matters which are under the competent leadership of Director Mendiola. When available Director Mendiola attended some of our meetings. He spoke  concerning the facilities needs and deficits and our discussion was helpful.
FCE members have gathered information as was available and continued to communicate by email studying documents relating to accreditation sanctions but they do not directly come under our authority.
A Facilities & Maintenance Master Plan &Campus Environment Policies was prepared  before this committee ever met so no input possible there either.
After a series of meetings reviewing ideas, plans from all possible sources we still have no function other than supportive in which we offer our opinions only. There are no issues under our jurisdiction, nothing to vote on, nothing to take action on, because all relative concerns must go through Planning & Resources or Finance committees.
Comments from the chair:
The decision to reduce the number of committees was made without a detailed analysis of the actual work done by a committee. Given that facilities were an accreditation issue, there was hesitancy to terminate the committee in the event that the committee might have been playing some important role in resolving these issues.
The reality is that the issues were always a matter of administrative decisions that had to be made and not of committee decisions that were not being made.
Facilities, maintenance, and security are line management entities. A committee has nothing useful to work on in these areas. The managers have clear, guiding policies. Where policies are not clear, those policies would arise in the curriculum or finance committee. 
As for planning, that clearly falls within the portfolio of the PRC. 
The FCE committee at best has nothing to do, at worst could be used to abdicate administrative responsibility for decisions. 
The reduction in committees from 18 to 9 was sufficiently drastic to have caused the retention of some committees which are not needed, and the FCE committee is one of those.
Yes, there are serious facilities issues to be addressed. But one does not need a committee to get holes in the floor fixed, collapsing ceilings replaced, library facilities built, betelnut policies enforced, or doors locked. 
Other notes 

At the meeting of the recommended that all members join other standing committees. The chair noted a particular plea from the human resources committee chair for members. The chair was also informed that the finance committee was having difficulty achieving a quorum.

On the latter most issue, achieving a quorum, the facilities committee achieved a quorum every single time we met, and the quorum was achieved on time. Every meeting was able to make decisions, had there been decisions to make. The chair views this as a success of the terms of reference for the committee and recommends that other committees with quorum difficulties adopt the same approach. The facilities committee achieved a quorum whenever five members including at least one officer was present. 

My thanks to the members of the committee for bearing with me during this fall, with special thanks to Kitty Pappas for her insight and editorial assistance, to Cindy Pastor for her work as secretary, and to Ami Thozes for her technical support.

Betelnut

Following the vote to dissolve there was some informal discussion of transition issues. I noted that the betelnut issue on campus was a policy matter that is decided by the campus director on a campus-by-campus basis, not the facilities committee. 

In my humble opinion, the lack of a national campus director and a "national campus cabinet" which would decide a policy for the national campus has created a vacuum in which a policy that has failed for eighteen years remains the only policy.

The covered walkways have exponentially exacerbated the staining and health issue, the rain no longer washes the walk ways. I have attached the most recent results of the betelnut survey I ran among my students. 

Posting of notices

A faculty member asked whether the college could put up some high quality, professional looking bulletin boards to permit groups to post notices. Simply tearing down paper posted improperly does not resolve the underlying issue that there are no high quality bulletin boards in locations where groups can get the word out to the student community.

The question naturally arose as to how this sort of communication would occur. I suggested that either a faculty member could approach the VPA or director of maintenance directly, or go through their chair. This was a local matter restricted to a single campus and, again in my opinion only, can be handled within the existing lines of command.


Dana

1 Facilities & Environment Committee members have taken their assignment seriously and met regularly as requested. We familiarized ourselves with the COM-FSM campuses situation regarding facilities & maintenance.
 
The question arose from the start, “What can we actually DO?”
 
The current membership has no expertise in the matters which are under the competent leadership of Director Mendiola. When available Director Mendiola attended some of our meetings. He spoke  concerning the facilities needs and deficits and our discussion was helpful.
 
FCE members have gathered information as was available and continued to communicate by email studying documents relating to accreditation sanctions but they do not directly come under our authority.
 
A Facilities & Maintenance Master Plan &Campus Environment Policies was prepared  before this committee ever met so no input possible there either.
 
After a series of meetings reviewing ideas, plans from all possible sources we still have no function other than supportive in which we offer our opinions only. There are no issues under our jurisdiction, nothing to vote on, nothing to take action on, because all relevant concerns must go through the Planning and Resources Committee or the Finance committees.

Comments from the chair:

The decision to reduce the number of committees was made without a detailed analysis of the actual work done by a committee. Given that facilities were an accreditation issue, there was hesitancy to terminate the committee in the event that the committee might have been playing some important role in resolving these issues.

The reality is that the issues were always a matter of administrative decisions that had to be made and not of committee decisions that were not being made.

Facilities, maintenance, and security are line management entities. A committee has nothing useful to work on in these areas. The managers have clear, guiding policies. Where policies are not clear, those policies would arise in the curriculum or finance committee. 

As for planning, that clearly falls within the portfolio of the PRC. 

The FCE committee at best has nothing to do, at worst could be used to abdicate administrative responsibility for decisions. 

The reduction in committees from 18 to 9 was sufficiently drastic to have caused the retention of some committees which are not needed, and the FCE committee is one of those.

Yes, there are serious facilities issues to be addressed. But one does not need a committee to get holes in the floor fixed, collapsing ceilings replaced, library facilities built, betelnut policies enforced, or doors locked.
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